
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

9th December 2022 
                                                                        

Dear parents and carers, 
 
It has been great to see some of you in school this week It was fantastic to see so many of you 
enjoying the wonderful art exhibition.  The children were very proud to show off their learning 
and tell you all about the artists they have been studying in their art lessons.  A huge thank 
you and well done to Emily and Flora for organising the event. 
 
 Thank you to our Resource Base parents and carers who came to see their children perform on 
Thursday.  The singing was beautiful!   
 
Another big thank you to our brilliant PTA who went above and beyond for the school disco 
last night.  Glitter balls and sparkly backdrops were in abundant supply!  The children (and 
adults) had a fabulous time.  There is still time to make a donation if you have not already 

done so:   https://forms.gle/cqBmyf8BEFEDvmcV6 
 
Next week is a very busy one.  The book fair remains open on 
Monday and Tuesday after school,  Wednesday we will be 
wearing our Christmas jumpers and enjoying Christmas lunch.  
We have been practising very hard and hope you will be able to 
join us for our performances.  It will be lovely to see you.  
 
Please wrap up well and enjoy your weekend. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Manda George 
Headteacher  

 

Tell Us What You Think 
 
We are very keen to hear your thoughts and suggestions.  Please take a 
few minutes to complete this parent and carer questionnaire:   
 
parent and carer questionnaire December 2022       Thank you! 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Website: www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk 

Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 

https://forms.gle/cqBmyf8BEFEDvmcV6
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/83M3HZZ
mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk
http://www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk/


Our Outstanding Art Exhibition 



Resource base – Bus tour 
 

Children from the Resource 
Base enjoyed their day with a 
tour around the bus garage.  
They saw buses from the past, 
had a tour on a new electric 
bus and went through the bus 

wash twice!  
 
 
 

 

Community Connections  
 
Free Xmas dinner  
The Constitutional - 108 Rushey Green, SE6 4HW    
Free Xmas dinner for Lewisham residents age 50+ 12pm on Monday 19th December.  Call 
Community Connections to book on 0330 058 3464  Monday-Friday 9.30am-4pm   

  
 Christmas Dinner Delivery  
 
Do you know anyone who will be isolated this Xmas and could really benefit from a Christmas 
meal?  The meal is delivered on Dec 23rd in a microwavable container and will need to be 
heated.  It’s cooked and delivered by the Salvation Army and comes with a quiz 
sheet, Christmas magazine, card and cracker.  Apply by 14th December. There are up to 100 
meals, they’re free and it’s on a first come basis.  Contact Community Connections 0330 058 
3464. Monday-Friday 9.30am-4pm  

  



 



Christmas Lunch 

We will be having our Christmas Lunch on Wednesday 14th December 2022.  If your child normally 
has a packed lunch but would like Christmas lunch on 14th, please let the office know 
admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 
 
If your child is in Nursery, Year 3,4,5 or 6 and normally brings a packed lunch please pay £2.30 via 

ParentPay under “School Dinner for pupils”.   School meals are free for all pupils in Reception, Year 1 
and Year 2.  
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Support For Childcare Costs 

The childcare choices campaign aims to raise awareness and understanding of support 
available from the government for the cost of childcare.  Find out if you are entitled to support 
by clicking the link below: 

childcare choices 
 
 
 
 

Lego Club Exhibition 

 
Children in Lego club enjoyed showing off 
their building skills to their parents and 

carers! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/?utm_source=Search+&utm_medium=RSA&utm_campaign=CC&gclid=Cj0KCQiA1sucBhDgARIsAFoytUtAt23PHmcf9peopnLv_B3G-m7wk5GhRmSy18eWQ0fqwpDss5CWTGUaArStEALw_wcB


Dates For Your Diary 
Saturday 10th December  Human Rights Day 

Monday 12th December  
Year 6 Christmas Assembly 
Resource Base to Sports Festival 
Scholastic Book Fair 

Tuesday 13th December 
Year 4 and Year 5 Christmas Assembly 
Reception Nativity 
Scholastic Book Fair 

Wednesday  14th December  
Nursery Christmas Songs 
Christmas Jumper Day 
Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 15th December Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Assembly 
Friday 16th December Last Day of Term (2pm Finish) 
Tuesday 3rd January FIRST DAY OF THE SPRING TERM 
Tuesday 10th Jauary  9.00am Year 5 and 6 parent and carer maths session  
Tuesday 17th January 9.00am Year 3 and 4 parent and carer maths session 
Friday 20th January  INSET DAY  
Tuesday 24th January  9.00am Year 1 and 2 parent and carer maths session  
Tuesday 31st January  9.00am Nursery and reception parent and carer maths 

session 
Tuesday 7th February  9.00am Parent and carer workshop – supporting children 

leanring English as an Additional Language 
Monday 13th – Friday 17th February  HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Wednesday 22nd February  SEND partnership – meeting for parents and carers 
Monday 8th May 2023 ADDITIONAL BANK HOLIDAY FOR THE CORONATION OF HIS 

MAJESTY KING CHARLES III 

 

 

Amazon Wish List 
 

To promote reading for pleasure amongst the children at Torridon, 

we have created an Amazon wish list. The books will allow us to 

expand our reading book corners to include more of a range of 

captivating and inclusive stories by creators of colour and provide 

children with more stories that reflect and celebrate a wide range of 

heritages. Please follow the link below, if you would like to buy a 

book from our amazon wish list: https://tinyurl.com/2p97s9m7 

Thank you very much for the book donations so far.  

 

 

 

https://tinyurl.com/2p97s9m7


Human Rights Day – 10th December 
 

 

Article 4 - Marking Rights Real (implementation of the Convention):  
‘Governments must do all they can to make sure every child can enjoy their rights by creating systems 

and passing laws that promote and protect children’s rights.’   

Article 41 – Best Law for Children Applies (respect for higher national standards):  

‘If a country has laws and standards that go further than the present Convention, then the country 

must keep these laws.’  

  
This week, we discussed the important moment in history when the Universal Declaration of Human 

Rights was adopted by the United Nations General Assembly. Human Rights Day is celebrated every 
year on the 10th December. Children’s rights are human rights and so we discussed what a 

monumental and life-changing event it was and how/why it is so important for us to have rights.    

 

Scholastic Book Fair 
Our Scholastic book fair will be 

continuing next week. This a great 

opportunity for the children to 

purchase a high-quality, new 

book. We are hoping to sell as 

many books as possible, so that 

we can earn back FREE books for 

our book corners. 

Here are the dates and times you 

can visit our book fair: 

Monday 12th – Wednesday 14th December –  (Year 3 and 4 hall, after school). 
 

 



Christmas Events 
There are lots of festive fun times ahead before 
the end of term.  Please put the dates in your 
diary.  Further details will follow nearer the 

time. 
  Please speak to a member of staff of you have 

any questions. 
 

 

Nursery Christmas Songs 
Wednesday 14th December 9.00am  (Morning and Full Time Nursery) 
Wednesday 14th December 2.30pm  (Afternoon and Full Time Nursery) 

 

Reception Nativity 
Tuesday 13th December 9.30am   

or 
2.30pm 

 
 

Christmas Assemblies 
Year 1 Thursday 15th December 9.00am 
Year 2 Thursday 15th December 2.30pm 
Year 3 Wednesday 14th December  9.00am 
Year 4 Tuesday 13th December 2.30pm  
Year 5 Tuesday 13th December  9.00am 
Year 6 Monday 12th December 2.30pm 
Resource Base  Thursday 8th December  9.00am 

 
 

PTA Christmas Disco 
Thursday 8th December 

 

Christmas Jumper Day 
Wednesday 14th December  

 

Christmas Lunch 
Wednesday 14th December 

 

Last Day of Term 
2pm Friday 16th December  

 

 



Learning English as an Additional Language  
Did you know that 49% of Torridon students are learning English as an additional language 
(EAL)? Can you speak and write in a language otger than English?  If so, the EAL team need 
your support.  
  
If you would be interested in helping to support children learning EAL pupils and their families, 

please email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

  
We will be holding a workshop for parents and carers to make welcome pack resources for 
children.  We would love to see you there.  We would particularly wecome support from family 
members who speak Tamil, Russian, Polish, French, Arabic and Romanian.   
 

Warm Spaces  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Resource Base Performance 
 

Thank you to our 

parents and carers who 

came to see out 

Christmas performance 

in the Base.  We had a 

lovely time and hope you 

did too! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Shoe Box Appeal 
Thank you to everyone who has supported our Christmas shoe box appeal so far. The aim of 

the project is to provide children with Christmas presents who may not receive 

as many as others. We will be sorting, wrapping and delivering the presents 

next week. We are still accepting Christmas boxes, 

where you may wish to decorate a shoe box with 

wrapping paper and fill with small gifts for children. If 

you prefer, we are also accepting toys and book 

donations. If you would like to donate, please drop off 

in the office by Monday 12th December. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                                               Stars of the Week 

 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Shahisha  For showing enthusiasm and joining in with Nursery activities. Well done 
Shahishsa.  

Nursery AM  Praniga  For growing in confidence and her communication. Well done Praniga.  

Red Class  Temileyi  For showing excellent behaviour and learning her phonics sounds very well. Well 
done, Temileyi!  

Blue Class  Louie  because he has improved his listening during carpet sessions this week – well 
done Louie!  

Yellow Class  Adem  For working so hard on his writing. Well done!  

1G  Malakhi  For his new found positive attitude to school and learning. Malakhi has been 
trying really hard in all areas and has made wonderful progress! Well done!  

1M  Muhammad  For settling in so well and trying his best with everything this week! Well done, 
Muhammad!  

1N  Aren  For his brilliant effort in his learning this week! Well done Aren 😊   

2G  Kasvin  For being very helpful around the classroom and kind to his peers.  

2S  Kayla  For being such a kind, caring and thoughtful member of the class and for always 

trying her best 😊   

2SW  Nissi  For demonstrating resilience by trying her best in her writing, even when she 
found it difficult. Well done Nissi  

3A  Vaishnavi  For trying her best at all times and being a fabulous role model of excellent 
learning behaviour at all times. Well done!  

3L  Thea  For showing fantastic progress in reading and writing. All the hard work is 
showing!  

3S  Hanna  Always working hard and trying to do her very best!  
4C  Hatice  For always demonstrating good behaviour for learning and making excellent 

progress in swimming this term  

4V  Mohammad  For settling in well to a new school and making many new friends  

4W  Akshika  For always striving for excellence in all her learning. She conscientiously 
completes every task to the best of her abilities. Continue to work hard!  

5L  Ronnie  For showing great progress with his reading. Ronnie has been reading more 

frequently and this is  evident with his class vocabulary and fantastic 
reading record entries. Well done!  

5R  Yasmine  For always working hard and for her fantastic home project!  
5S  Alayah  For putting in great effort in writing. She has shown excellence in her learning 

and has been a great help in class. Well done!  

6A  Michael  For displaying the core value of excellence in his learning this week by writing his 
formal letter independently. Well done, Michael!   

6C  Maliah  For showing excellent community spirit. Thank you for being a good role model 
and helping others – well done!  

6L  Aliyah  Fo her kindness and always being so helpful with jobs around the classroom.   

Blue Pathway  Naoki  Well done for listening so well and having a fantastic attitude to your learning  
Green Pathway Gregory  Well done for being so interactive and talkative this week!  

 
 
 



Lewisham Parent & Carers Forum 

 

Please click on the link below for the newsletter regarding children with additional needs and disabilities: 

https://mailchi.mp/5d2a1a62d5d9/members-lpcf-december-2022-newsletter 

Strep A infection guidance for parents and careers 
 

https://mailchi.mp/5d2a1a62d5d9/members-lpcf-december-2022-newsletter


Tales on Moon Lane Bookshop 
 

  

 

  

 

   

December Newsletter 
 

    

Happy December to you all! Our shop is as full as Santa's toy shop with festive things 

this holiday season. We hope you can come down to see our beautiful window 

display and all the new treats we have in store. 
     

  

    

 
 
 
 
 
 



Online Safety – Hipal 
 


